机密★启用前 【考试时间: 5月24日15:00-17:00】

2020年重庆市高等职业教育分类考试

英语 试卷

英语试卷共9页。满分150分。考试时间120分钟。

注意事项:

- 1. 将自己的姓名、考号准确工整填写在指定位置。
- 2. 作答时, 务必将答案写在答题卡上。写在试卷及草稿纸上无效。
- 3. 考试结束后,将试卷和答题卡一并交回。
- 一、单词辨音(共10小题,每小题1分,共10分)

从下面每题 ABCD 四个选项中选出划线部分的读音与其他三个单词划线部分读音不同的词。

1. A. h <u>a</u> t	B. back	C. c <u>a</u> t	D. t <u>a</u> ke
2. A. b <u>e</u> gin	B. n <u>e</u> xt	C. forget	D. desk
3. A. m <u>o</u> ther	B. hotel	C. c <u>o</u> ver	D. l <u>o</u> ve
4. A. b <u>u</u> t	B. m <u>u</u> st	C. b <u>u</u> sy	D. c <u>u</u> t
5. A. l <u>i</u> sten	B. m <u>i</u> lk	C. n <u>i</u> ce	D. g <u>i</u> ft
6. A. y <u>ou</u>	B. h <u>ou</u> se	C. s <u>ou</u> th	D. <u>ou</u> t
7. A. d <u>ear</u>	B. clear	C. n <u>ear</u>	D. <u>ear</u> ly
8. A. <u>wh</u> o	B. <u>wh</u> ere	C. what	D. when
9. A. tea <u>ch</u>	B. mu <u>ch</u>	C. <u>Ch</u> ristmas	D. <u>ch</u> eap
10. A. sp <u>or</u> t	B. w <u>or</u> k	C. h <u>or</u> se	D. f <u>or</u> ty

二、交际应用(共10小题,每小题2分,共20分)

用所给句子补全下面两段对话。选项中有两项为多余选项。

(A)

A: Excuse me, sir. 11

B: Victoria Theatre? It's a bit far from here.

英语试卷 第1页(共9页)

A: How far is it?				
B:12				
A: 5 kilometers! 13				
B: Yes. Bus No. 15 will take you there.				
A: Great!14				
B: The bus stop is right at the end of the road.				
A: Thanks!				
B: 15 Goodbye!				
A: Goodbye!				
A. Could you tell me where Victoria Theatre is?				
B. It's about 5 kilometers away.				
C. And where is the bus stop?				
D. Can I take a bus there?				
E. What's the matter?				
F. You're welcome.				
G. Sit down.				
(B)				
A: Hi, Kate. Good morning.				
B: Hi, Ann16				
A: Everything is fine. How about you?				
B:17 I have two books to finish and I'm also learning Chinese.				
A: Chinese? <u>18</u>				
B: Because I really love Chinese culture.				
A: <u>19</u>				
B: Yes, it is very difficult. But I will try my best.				
A: Believe you will.				
B: <u>20</u>				
A. Why are you learning Chinese?				
B. Because I want to go to Japan.				
C. Not bad, but I'm a bit busy.				
D. How's everything going?				
E. Where are you going?				
F. Is Chinese difficult?				
G. Thank you!				

英语试卷 第2页(共9页)

三、阅读理解(共20小题,每小题2分,共40分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 ABCD 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

(A)

Jane, Mary, and Robert went to the same high school ten years ago. They were invited to talk about their life on a radio program. The following is part of their talk.

Jane: I teach English in a high school. I am paid \$30,000 for a school year. I go to school at 7:30 every morning and I leave at 4:00 in the afternoon. I often take work home. My husband, Mike, makes \$50,000 a year, but he never works at home. There is a lot of pressure in my job and I worry a lot about my students.

Mary: I work in an office as a secretary. My job is not difficult. I do not have a lot of pressure. I work from 9:00 am to 5:00 pm. Five days a week. I never take work home with me. My pay is \$18,000 a year.

Robert: I am a professional basketball player. My salary is \$600,000 a year right now. But I am a bit worried about my future. There is a lot of pressure in my job, and I have to exercise every day so that I don't get out of shape.

21. What is the relationship of the three speakers?

A. Coworkers. B. Schoolmates.

C. Strangers. D. Families.

22. Who often takes work home?

A. Jane. B. Mary.

C. Robert. D. Mike.

23. How much money does Mary make a year?

A. \$18,000. B. \$30,000.

C. \$50,000. D. \$600,000.

24. What does Robert worry about?

A. His exercises. B. His luck.

C. His team. D. His future.

25. What did the three speakers mainly talk about?

A. Their school. B. Their family.

C. Their job. D. Their plan.

Dear Sir/Madam,

As one of our distinguished guests (嘉宾), you are invited to our Autumn Fashion Show for 2020.

The show will take place at Thompson Hall at 4550 Sherbrook Street, Monday evening, June 15th, 2020 from 7:00 pm to 9:00 pm. Limited free parking will be available in our parking garage.

If you plan to attend, please call Danielle at <u>(514) 982-7593</u> by June 8th. Then we could prepare refreshments (茶点) properly.

Everyone here at Albert Fashion House looks forward to meeting you at our Autumn Fashion Show.

Yours sincerely,

Hailey Walker

Director of Marketing Department

Albert Fashion House

26. What are the guests invited to do?

A. To join Albert Fashion House.

B. To attend the Autumn Fashion Show.

C. To have a dinner.

D. To meet Hailey Walker.

27. Where will the Autumn Fashion Show take place?

A. In a marketing department.

B. In a parking garage.

C. At Thompson Hall.

D. At Albert Fashion House.

28. How long will the Autumn Fashion Show last?

A. Two hours.

B. Seven hours.

C. Seven days.

D. Nine days.

29. What should the guests do if they plan to go to the show?

A. Prepare refreshments.

B. Design a dress.

C. Write a letter.

D. Call Danielle.

30. Who is Hailey Walker?

A. A model.

B. A director.

C. A guest.

D. A waiter.

英语试卷 第4页(共9页)

The sound of my red boots (靴子) had never embarrassed (使尴尬) me when I lived in Texas. My grandfather had given them to me, and I really loved them. I wore them almost every day. But on my first day of school in New York, I thought I might never wear them again.

That day I wore my boots to school like I would have in Texas. The teacher told everyone who I was, and everything seemed fine until we started working. The teacher called me up to her desk. The room had grown really quiet. I tried to walk softly, but my boots made a loud sound. Everyone looked up at me. I felt my face turn as red as my boots.

"Sounds like a horse," someone whispered. I began to feel ashamed of my boots.

At lunch, I found a table where I could eat alone. A few minutes later, several classmates joined me. I thought they might laugh at me, but they started asking questions about where I was from in Texas, instead. I talked with them and told them stories about my grandfather who owned a farm.

We were still talking when the bell rang for us to return to class. Suddenly I loved my boots again. Wearing them on my first day at the new school had taught me that I could be myself and make friends after all.

31. Who gave the author his boots?	
A. His grandfather.	B. His father.
C. His teacher.	D. His classmate.
32. Everyone looked up at the author be	cause
A. he was a new student	B. his boots made a loud sound
C. it was time for a break	D. the teacher told them to do so
33. What did the author do at lunch?	
A. He laughed at others.	B. He had lunch with his teacher.
C. He talked with some classmates.	D. He asked his grandfather questions.
34. What did the author learn on his firs	t day at the new school?
A. He could be himself and make fri	ends.
B. He must take care of himself.	
C. He should have stayed in Texas.	

D. He could respect others.

35. What might be the best title for the passage?

A. My Life in Texas

B. My New Teacher

C. Grandpa's Farm

D. The Red Boots

(D)

What is an ice hotel? It is a hotel made of snow and ice. The walls, the furniture and the artworks are all made of ice. Builders in some cold places wait until winter to build ice hotels. They select a place near a frozen river, so they can cut ice blocks (冰块) for walls. They mix snow and ice to hold everything together and keep the blocks from coming apart. Builders finish building the outside walls first. Then they work on the inside. They carve (雕刻) furniture and works of art from blocks of ice. All this work takes time. A large ice hotel usually takes several weeks to build.

People are told to bring warm clothes because the temperature inside the hotel stays below 0° C. At night, people sleep in thick sleeping bags provided by the hotel. During the day, they sit on ice chairs. They even drink from ice glasses.

An ice hotel only stands while it is cold. Once spring comes, the hotel melts. The water returns to the river. Then builders must wait until next winter to build another ice hotel.

36.	6. "Ice hotel" is so called most probably because				
	A. it is built in a cold place	B. it is made of ice and snow			
	C. it is near a frozen river	D. it is famous for ice art			
37.	In building an ice hotel, snow is used				
	A. to produce ice furniture	B. to keep temperature low in the hotel			
	C. to make ice blocks	D. to mix with ice to hold things together			
38.	What do we know about building a large	ice hotel?			
	A. It starts in spring.	B. It needs a lot of artists.			
	C. It begins with the inside.	D. It takes several weeks.			
39.	What should people bring to stay in an ic	ce hotel?			
	A. Sleeping bags.	B. Ice chairs.			
	C. Warm clothes.	D. Ice glasses.			
40.	According to the passage, what could be	the longest time for an ice hotel to stand?			
	A. One night.	B. Several days.			
	C. A winter.	D. A year.			

英语试卷 第6页(共9页)

四、	阅读补全(共 5 小题,每小题 2 分,共 10 分)
	根据短文内容,从文后选项中选出能够填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。
	The more books you read, the better your life will be41
1. Y	ou will improve your vocabulary.
	The more words you can use, the better you will express yourself42
2. Y	ou will have a good night's sleep.
	Exposing yourself to light on your phone or TV can make it hard for you to fall asleep.
You	would be wise to cut off all electronics and replace them with a good book43
3	44
	The more books you read, the more knowledge you will have. And as a result, you are
mor	e likely to succeed.
4. Y	ou will realize your dream.
	45 This is because reading more may open a new world to you. Thanks to books,
I ha	ve the knowledge, imagination and creativity that I depend on as a writer, business owner,
and	coach.
	A. You can forget all your friends.
	B. The following are some reasons for you to read more.
	C. You will have a lot to eat at parties.
	D. Why can reading make your dream come true?
	E. This is a much better sleep-friendly choice.
	F. If you use the same words, it can be boring.
	G. You will increase your chance of success.
五、	完形填空(共15小题,每小题2分,共30分)
	阅读下面短文,从文后各题所给的 ABCD 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选
	项。
	Kitty was on her way to school on a windy day. When she 46 a store window, she
saw	many lovely red apples. "Oh, how lovely!" she said. "I wish mum could <u>47</u> one!"
	Kitty's mother was very poor. She worked hard to <u>48</u> money for herself and

Kitty. 49, she had recently become sick and had to lie in bed all day long. Kitty cooked her food but they could not afford fresh _____50___. Kitty started for home after school. Suddenly, she saw a wallet (钱包) drop from a man's pocket. She quickly 51 it up. "How I wish I could keep it! I would then 52 a red apple for mum," thought Kitty. Kitty knew this would not be right, so she hurried after the man and returned the ___53 to him. "Thank you, dear," said the man. Then, noticing how ___54__ she was dressed, he asked, "Why did you not keep the wallet?" "Because that would be ___55__," replied Kitty. "But I did wish I could keep it ___56__ I could buy my mum a red apple." The man smiled, _____57__ her a dollar and said, "You could buy it now." After Kitty got back home, she told her mother the <u>58</u>. Her mother was pleased. She <u>59</u> Kitty and said, "You see, it pays to be <u>60</u>." 46. A. looked into B. turned over C. broke down D. threw away 47. A. have B. lose C. sell D. produce 48. A. borrow B. spend C. take D. earn 49. A. Unfortunately B. Slowly C. Usually D. Luckily 50. A. ideas B. fruits C. air D. look 51. A. brought B. made C. picked D. put 52. A. eat B. buy C. cook D. draw 53. A. dress B. apple C. wallet D. book 54. A. warmly B. nicely C. formally D. poorly 55. A. lucky B. wrong C. simple D. lazy B. but 56. A. or C. unless D. so 57. A. printed B. charged C. gave D. sold 58. A. story B. class D. friend C. plan 59. A. refused B. kissed C. saved D. visited

六、单句辨错(共10小题,每小题1.5分,共15分) 请找出下面各句ABCD四个选项中错误的一处。

B. hardworking

60. A. silent

C. serious

D. honest

	61 Miss William	m acked Tor	n to bur	two books	for her or	hie wew	o school
	01. WIISS WIIIIa	A A	n to buy two <u>book</u> for he B		ioi nei on	ms way t	o <u>school</u> . D
	62. His sisters v		tired by	_	aay wanld	_	_
	UZ. THS SISTERS V	vere <u>an</u> very A	B		<u>riey</u> would C	1 Stop to <u>u</u>	D
	63. As we all <u>kr</u>					the world	_
				C	ountry in	D	<u>.</u> .
	64. Last Sunday	-	_	_	ner, and w	e had a g	ood time there.
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	A	В	C	,	<u>-</u>	D
	65. When Mr. S	mith <u>heard</u> t	he <u>bad</u> r	news, <u>he</u> be	came very	sadly.	
		A	В	C	,	D	
	66. Sally ran m	uch <u>fast</u> thar	all her	classmates	and won t	the race.	
		A	В	C	D		
	67. Jenny swim	every day to	o <u>get</u> rea	dy for the	swimming	competi	tion next month.
	A		В	C			D
	68. Tina though	<u>ıt</u> for a while	and fin	ally <u>she</u> caı	ne up witl	h <u>a</u> idea.	
	A		В	C		D	
	69. Mary <u>had</u> to	go to see a	doctor <u>a</u>	<u>lthough</u> sh	e caught a	bad <u>cold</u>	
	A	В		C		D	
	70. Peter was <u>ve</u>	<u>ery</u> good <u>on</u>	dancing	when he w	as a little	<u>boy</u> .	
	I	A B		C		D	
ᅩ	情景写作(共	25 🐴)					
-L·\			医了一份	古国充场	生 Alico	学 校 字 为	非你带她参观学校。现
						于仅久	于17 11 9E多次子仅。 2C
	请你用英文写一封邮件与她联系,内容应包括: • 对她的到来表示欢迎						
							
							
	约定见面时间和地点(时间:本周五晚上7点,地点:学校大门)						
	注意:						
	(1) 词数	80 左右;					
	(2) 适当增加细节以使行文连贯;						
	(3) 不得出现考生真实信息;						
	(4) 邮件	格式不做要	求。				